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SVP Comments on the 2016-17 Transmission Planning Process 
Preliminary Reliability Assessment Results and PTO Request Window 

Submissions 
 
Silicon Valley Power (SVP) appreciates the opportunity to comment during the development of 
the 2016-17 Transmission Plan.  The comments and questions below address the material 
presented at the CAISO Stakeholder meeting on September 21-22, 2016.  
 
Support the Comments of BAMx 
As a member of BAMx, SVP supports the comments made by BAMx concerning the PTO 
Request Window submissions and the CAISO Special Studies. 
 
PTO Request Window Project Applications 
 
PG&E Request Window Submission: Caltrain Electrification Project 
For the FMC location, PG&E identifies the need to increase capacity of the Trimble - San Jose 
‘B’ 115 kV line due to several P2, P3 and P6 contingencies.  The CAISO also identified that this 
line appeared as limiting element in its bulk system studies of the PG&E area.  Furthermore, this 
line also appeared as a limitation in the study of SVP’s Phase Shifter project.  As such, SVP 
supports that the upgrade of this line be included in the Caltrain Electrification Project scope. 
 
 

If you have any questions concerning these comments, please contact  
Joyce Kinnear (408-615-6656 and JKinnear@SantaClaraCA.gov	) 

	


